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The Value of OurWater... 

Board of Directors Meeting 
 

March 15, 2017 

Discussion of Ordinance 96-1, Section 2, Plant Capacity Fees:  To support Capital 
Improvement Plans as included within the 2015 Water Master Plan (WMP) it is neces-
sary to update the Capacity Fee for new services to adjust for inflation.  Based on the 
scheduled improvements to the distribution system over the next 5 years and in order to 
insure the continued availability of physical facilities to serve the District’s needs, it 
was recommended that the Board consider increasing the District’s Capacity Fees.  The 
proposed increase is as follows: 
 

3/4” Service  $ 15,753.00 
1”    Service  $ 25,285.00 
1-1/2” Service  $ 49,131.00 

 
The Board set a public hearing for April 19, 2017 at 7:00 pm at the District Office 
to receive comments on the proposed increased.   

Were you aware that the District operates and maintains six separate pressure zones 

which includes five booster pump stations?   Each of these elements in our District re-

quire regular testing and maintenance.  The Booster Pump Stations are needed to en-

sure water flow to our higher elevations as well as to meet peak and emergency de-

mands.  Do you know which pressure zone you live in?  Listed below are the different 

zones and their approximate locations: 
 

Zone A is located primarily in the upper reaches of the Ranchland Subdivision includ-

ing parts of Mountain Shadows Drive and Landmark Circle.    
 

Zone A1 is currently the highest elevation which includes both Ledgewood Drive and 

parts of the Middletown Park area.     
 

Zone B is considered to be the largest zone in the District and is located generally 

along Placer Road from the Muletown Road area to Towerview Circle.   
 

Zone C serves the area along both sides of Placer Road from Towerview Circle to ap-

proximately Record Lane and includes areas in the vicinity of Boston Avenue.   
 

Zone D covers the southern and eastern portions of the District which includes Chapar-

ral, Power Line Road, Canto De Las Lupine and Clear Creek Road.  Pressures to this 

area are controlled by three pressure-reducing stations.    
 

 



Scheduled Board Meetings: 

The next scheduled Board of Director’s Meeting 
will be held Wednesday, April 19th at 7:00 pm, at 
the District Office.   
 

The public is always welcome.  

Average Water Usage   

Compare the usage on your  water bill with the  
average of the District.     

March’s Average: 1,300 cubic - feet.         

Arbor Day was first observed in 1872.   The idea for Arbor Day in the United States originated in Nebraska City, 
Nebraska.  Among the pioneers moving into the Nebraska Territory in 1854 was Julius Sterling Morton from Detroit.  
In 1872, the State Board of Agriculture accepted a resolution by J. Sterling Morton “to set aside one day to plant 
trees, both forest and fruit.” The Board declared April 10 Arbor Day and offered prizes to the counties and individu-
als that properly planted the largest number of trees on that day.  More than one million trees were planted in Nebras-
ka on the first Arbor Day. With this first tree planting holiday observance, J. Sterling Morton became known as the 
“Founder of Arbor Day.”  By 1920, more than 45 states and territorial possessions were celebrating Arbor Day.  To-
day, Arbor Day is celebrated in all fifty states. 
 
Arbor Day reflects a hope for the future. The trees planted on Arbor Day show a concern for future generations. The 
simple act of planting a tree represents a belief that the tree will grow and some day provide wood products, wildlife 
habitat, erosion control, shelter from the wind and sun, and beautiful scenery for all generations to enjoy.  
 
If you haven’t done so already, start a tradition this year and plant a tree on Arbor Day.   

Quotable Quotes: 

Spring is nature’s way of saying, “Let’s Party.”   
                                                                           Robin Williams 

The Value of OurWater Continued... 
The Muletown Zone serves the area along Muletown Road north of Clear Creek Knolls.  
 

It is our goal to provide you high quality water and excellent customer service.  To support this goal, your field staff 

operators strive to keep the facilities and sites working at their optimum performance level throughout the year for both 

fire flow protection and in meeting your daily water demands.    
 

Maintaining pressure, repairing leaks, taking samples, replacing service lines and meters, maintaining valves, fire hy-

drants and other appurtenances including overall grounds maintenance are just a few of the services provided to keep 

your faucets running with clean fresh water. 
 

We encourage each of you to stop by the District Office, meet your staff members and ask any questions regarding your 

water service.      


